
1 a strategic approach to funding: what 

people in the organisation might say
 1-2 We react to situations: if a plan exists it isn’t shared or understood. We 

may make  decisions in response to available money or personal interests, 
rather than mission.

 3-4  We are frustrated by the lack of a plan or big picture of where we are 
heading, but are  not sure how to be strategic about funding, especially 
within a changing context.

 5-6 We have a clear mission and aims and are developing a planning process.  
We are working on how to assess and choose funding options more 
strategically.

 7-8  We have a strategic plan and can identify risks and evaluate decisions 
strategically,  but there are gaps and room for improvement. We are good at 
finding appropriate  funding and reject funding that is not right for us. 

 9-10 our mission is reflected in our work, values and ethos, and guides how 
we raise funds  and what we raise funds for. We plan strategically and our 
plans are flexible and regularly reviewed in a clear transparent, inclusive 
process. 



2 Income diversity: what people in the 

organisation might say
 1-2 We rely on one source of income, or are dependent on inappropriate or 

costly income streams. We get caught off guard when funding ends, or treat 

repeating crises as normal.

 3-4 We are concerned about the cost and or vulnerability of our funding. We 

want to find  new sources but lack the skills or are not sure what to do.

 5-6 We are actively exploring new forms of income generation and investing 

in the skills needed. new ventures and approaches take time to establish so 

our income is vulnerable. 

 7-8 We have a range of income streams that are appropriate to our mission, 

and vary in how they are generated, level of risk, and timing. We have or are 

developing the skills to support new income streams, and planning exit 

strategies for those streams seen to be at risk.

 9-10 We have multiple income streams, with a range of sources of income, 

levels of risk,  timings and costs. We are entrepreneurial, flexible and 

innovative in response to market changes and challenges



3 Financial management: what people in 

the organisation might say
 1-2 We don’t have clear records or controls for cash, income or expenditure. 

We may  not know what assets need to be looked after, or when current funds 
will run out.

 3-4 We have basic bookkeeping for income and expenditure, but need proper 
budgets  and financial information to support our work.

 5-6 We are in the early stages of budgeting and planning so that we can 
better review costs, manage expenditure alongside income, and forecast 
cash-flow.

 7-8 We have up to date accounts, financial records and budgets and use them 
well. improvements may be needed in some areas, e.g. costing new projects, 
assessing  funding risks such as payment by results and lead in times for new 
ventures, and  managing an active reserves policy.

 9-10  We keep accurate and reliable financial records, budget and regularly 
review current and future risks and look after our assets securely. We use 
financial information effectively  to plan for the future, manage risk and to 
inform and support income generation



4 Communicating success: what people 

in the organisation might say
 1-2  We do not have plans to measure the results of our work: it is considered 

too difficult,  or we do not see the need. 

 3-4 We can count what we do, and want to measure outcomes to demonstrate 
that we make  a difference, but don’t know how to or we lack the tools.

 5-6 We gather some information about outcomes but need to improve how we 
do this,  and may be investing in training. We are in the early stages of 
working out what the information tells us and our funders.

 7-8  We mostly measure outcomes and analyse the data but need to improve 
how we use the information to learn internally and communicate externally. 
Starting to identify and address potential risks of this approach (e.g. staff 
wanting to work with “easier” service users). 

 9-10   We identify and plan for intended outcomes at the project 
development stage. We measure outcomes, use the data to review our 
progress, and learn and adapt what we do accordingly. We communicate how 
we make a difference and meet needs to those we work with and existing and 
potential supporters.



5 External position and marketing: what 

people in the organisation might say
 1-2  We haven’t given much thought to how we let people know about us or 

how  we come across to the outside world.

 3-4  We need more people to know about us or what we do, because we are 
missing out on funding, referrals and opportunities. but we lack the money or 
skills, (or marketing seems  full of jargon and not right for us). 

 5-6 We are finding ways to get more people interested in our work and 
communicate to  wider audiences. We are working out how to distinguish 
ourselves from other organisations that appear similar.

 7-8 mostly people who need to know about us do. We are good at saying what 
we do and  how we are different, but we could be better at communicating to 
different audiences, forecasting external risks and adapting what we say as 
the context changes.

 9-10 We clearly communicate who we are, what we do, and how we are 
different. We target our marketing effectively so we reach those we aim for. 
We regularly review how our marketing is working and adapt it as things 
change. 



Relationships: what people in the 

organisation might say

 1-2  We only really talk to funders, commissioners or supporters when we need 
money.  We don’t have much contact with others in our field.

 3-4  We need to communicate better with funders, commissioners or supporters  
and organisations which might work with us but we are not sure how to do this.

 5-6 We are trying to improve relationships with funders or commissioners and 
tailoring communication with supporters. We are networking more and may be 
beginning  to find possible collaborators.

 7-8  We are improving our relationships with funders, commissioners and/or 
supporters and  see this as important for income generation. We are also involved 
in some collaboration or are actively exploring potential collaborations, for 
example putting together joint bids.

 9-10 We have a strategic approach to building relationships, networks and 
collaborations, investing time as needed, and monitoring our effectiveness 
systematically, so that we have the relationships we need for financial 
sustainability and to achieve and sustain our mission.


